 Watertown Township Board Meeting

May 10, 2023
Quertermous called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   Vollweiler, Pyles, Thatcher, Quertermous and Terbush were present. Fire Chief Herington, ZA Pyles, and sixteen (16) guests also attended.  

Pyles read the previous board meeting minutes with one name correction. Quertermous stated the minutes would stand approved with the corrections.                                                           
Fire Report Herington reported on 5 runs since last month. 1 cancel, 1 faulty stove, 1 shorted out water heater, 1 chicken coop, and 1 trailer fire. Herington asked the board to appoint Carl Block to Captain, Scott Hammon and Brandon Stone to Lieutenant. Pyles made a motion to accept the positions as presented. Quertermous seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
Zoning Report R. Pyles stated he wrote 5 permits in April, 1 shed, 3 pole barns, and 1new home.
Blight:  Pyles reported on 3 new cases, 5 violations written, 2 tickets written, 7 extensions issued, and 3 cases came into compliance to closed. 












Treasurer’s Report: Terbush presented the treasurer’s report with the following balances on 04/30/2023:

General Fund

     $127,680.46
Library Account

              971.27
Fire Dept. Reserve Fund         57,831.92
Trust & Agency

               163.97
Tax Collections
                         1,877.39                                                                                                                                  
Certificates of Deposit


# 63529                    10,119.13











# 63875                    10,183.16
             # 63883                    30,292.69
Pyles motioned to approve Treasurer’s report as presented.  Motion seconded by Thatcher.  Motion carried.  
Trustee Thatcher  Thatcher stated May 18th would be the final meeting for the planning commission for the zoning book.                   
Clerk’s Report:  Pyles submitted the May vouchers as follows: General Fund $99,575.75; Library Fund $1,581.23; Fire Fund $1,826.06. Terbush motioned to approve the vouchers and have checks drawn on the same, seconded by Quertermous.  Motion carried.
Public Comment: Mark Valentine thanked Ray Herington for his service. Joanne Lee stated she is donating the $27,200 to the fire dept to outfit the new truck, she also stated she wants to help with cemetery maintenance, sign and driveway 







                                                                              
                                                                                                                                                                                   Quertermous made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Pyles seconded motion.  Motion carried.  

Meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM.       

Minutes prepared by:  Malisa Pyles, Township Clerk

_______________________________________
____________________________________

Danny Quertermous, Supervisor

   Date

Malisa Pyles, Clerk

          Date
